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June 8, 2009 

To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Pay Classification Plan 
Date:
June 1, 2009
The Town Personnel Code provides that the Town Council shall adopt a pay classification plan. 

Sec. 3-1-3 Compensation

It is the intent that Town employees be paid on a basis that is commensurate with salaries and wages for comparable public and private work in the Cumberland County area and that will attract and retain well-qualified employees. Compensation of Town personnel shall be fixed by the Town Manager in accordance with a pay classification plan approved by the Town Council or in conformance with any collective bargaining agreement that may exist.

Municipal pay levels are subject to adjustment each July 1.  The municipal budget provides funds for a 2% increase for all non-union employees covered by the pay classification plan with the exception of the town manager position. I had asked during my annual evaluation this year that there be no increase for my position.

The attached pay classification plan for FY 2010 is submitted for your approval.  It adjusts all the minimum, midpoint and maximum amounts and the related hourly amounts by 2% from last year’s amounts. 

Cumulatively, the midpoint for all of these positions that are filled equal salaries and wages of $1,314,400.  The actual proposed pay is $1,322,200 or 100.5% of the midpoint.  
Tradition is salaries of those who report directly to the town manager are set by the town manager after approval of the amounts by the Town Council Chairman and the Finance Committee Chairman.  Salaries of others are set by department heads with the approval of the town manager.  My salary ($105,321) is set by the town council in a letter I receive following my annual evaluation and is published and officially approved as part of the annual budget review.  
